
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
June 23, 2020
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on June 23, 2020 at 7 pm.  Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach and Donald Wilver, Jr., Secretary Ellie Koveleskie, and Solicitor Peter Matson.  Supervisor Larry Seibert was not present. The minutes of the May 26, 2020 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Diefenbach.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Diefenbach, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated June 23, 2020 totaling $29,994.32.  
OLD BUSINESS
· Mr. Diefenbach pointed out that Aaron Nolt has started escavating his property per the June 30 deadline for the completion of improvements of his Broiler House.
· Mr. Wilver discussed the fact that Linford Martin has not requested an extension to complete the improvements of his Broiler House.  He has 30 days from the letter that was sent to him by Mr. Matson. His deadline would be July 17, 2020.
NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Wilver made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 20-05 – Hazard Mitigation Plan- which was seconded by Mr. Diefenbach and carried.
PUBLIC COMMENT
· Bruce Musser, President of West Milton Memorial Park, spoke up about the possibility of White Deer Township taking over ownership of the park.  The park is 10.87 acres and was founded in 1946.  Their yearly revenue comes from the Homecoming Festival, which was approximately $5000.00 in 2019.  They have $3600.00 left, which would accompany the sale of the park for maintenance.  Mr. Seibert has spoken with Mr. Musser regarding this issue and the other supervisors discussed it with Mr. Seibert.  Mr. Diefenbach proposed that if the township took over ownership of the park that a committee be formed to help with future festivals and such. Mr. Wilver suggested that a Community Advisory Committee be formed to participate and handle future events.  The Township would be responsible for maintenance and liability.   Mr. Diefenbach stated that we would have the rest of the year to get things organized for the spring. At this point, there are not a lot of rentals because of the Covid-19.  The Railroad Club occupies one section of it.  Reunions will be something that we would have to deal with in the future.  Mr.Wilver requested that we get records of income and expenses from the last few years, so that the township can know clearly what we are getting into and make an informed decision.  Mr. Musser pointed out that the liability insurance costs them approximately $900.00 per year for a $1 million policy.  The Railroad Club has their own insurance coverage.
· Mr. Diefenbach made a motion for Mr. Matson to start working on the Township taking over ownership of the park, which is a non-profit organization. Mr. Wilver seconded the motion and it was carried. 
· A gentleman informed us there are road signs that are missing.  One at Milroy and Pleasant View road and one on Elm Street.  Mr. Diefenbach will let Nevin Yost check on this.
· Matt Mitch has started a fence wall at his property which violates the Fence Ordinance. He did not obtain a zoning permit prior to starting his fence. It does not meet the requirements for the setback.  It needs to be 16 ½ feet from the center of the road.  A neighbor reported him and he wants to know if he can sign something, taking responsibility if something happens. It is located at the intersection of Park and Leiser Road.  If he does not move his fence, he could face a fine of $500.00 per day.
PLANNING AND ZONING 
· Mr. Diefenbach discussed the Snyder Residential Minor Subdivsion plan which is scheduled to be approved at the Planning Commission meeting on July 7 2020.  David Hines stated that engineer, Charlie Axman, is working on it and that the storm water will be in place before any building begins.
· Mr. Diefenbach discussed the Knouse Subdivision plan- Woodland Zoning District.  It is currently non-conforming, but if the parcel is divided into two parcels, it will make it more conforming per David Hines.  Mr. Diefenbach made the motion to approve the final plan of the subdivision property of William W. Knouse which was seconded by Mr. Wilver and carried.

· Solar Panel Ordinance was discussed among the supervisors and David Hines, Zoning Administrator form the Central Keystone Council of Governments.

SOLICITOR COMMENT 
None
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Diefenbach.  
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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